




3 

iii. Project percent complete based on payments to Contractor for work completed
The following table provides a summary of the Contractor’s requests for payment and the
resulting percent complete:

Original Contract Value $ 72,785,545.00 
Change Order 1 – January 2017 $      367,290.42 
Change Order 2 – May 2017 $      546,722.46 
Contract Value $ 73,699,557.88 

Payment 
Application 

No. 

Work 
Conducted 
Through 

Amount Cumulative 
Amount 

Percent 
Complete 

1 09/30/2016 $1,393,500.00 $  1,393,500.00 1.89% 
2 10/31/2016 $2,855,100.00 $  4,248,600.00 5.76% 
3 11/30/2016 $1,717,330.09 $  5,965,930.09 8.09% 
4 12/31/2016 $1,374,011.19 $  7,339,941.28 9.96%* 
5 01/31/2017 $1,434,502.03 $  8,864,437.63 12.03% 
6 02/28/2017 $1,136,436.97 $10,191,515.67 13.83% 
7 03/31/2017 $2,697,828.60 $12,958,668.29 17.58% 
8 04/30/2017 $2,431,878.69 $15,407,877.99 20.91% 
9 05/31/2017 $1,876,920.03 $17,284,798.02 23.45%** 

*Percentage Complete changed from 10.08% (from December 2016 Report) to 10.03% due to Change Order #1 in January 2017. 
**Percentage Complete for all months changed due to Change Order #2 in May 2017. Percent Complete Column updated based
    on new Contract Value $73,699,557.88. 

iv. Project percent complete based on time elapsed

The contract time to the EPA required milestone for the BAF treatment system completion
is 1186 calendar days. The total value of the contract (item iii) is based on the City’s
contractual milestone for project substantial completion is 1368 calendar days.

The project is 23.0% complete based on the BAF treatment system completion as of May
31, 2017 and 20.0% complete based on project substantial completion.

v. Status of all required permit applications

Application for the Installation of an Aboveground Storage Tank was submitted to NHDES
on April 14, 2017. The tank is associated with a new standby generator at 200 Peirce Island
Road, Portsmouth, NH. The application is still under review by NHDES as of May 31,
2017.

General State Permit (#GSP-EG-0120) was issued for the following device as described in
the permit application submitted by City of Portsmouth on May 16, 2017 and received by
NHDES on the same day:










